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The Honorable Susan Estes, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Estes: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2176 by Representative Poetter Parshall 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2176 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2176 would require all private schools to be subject to a student attendance multiplier 

factor for determining a school’s classification of activities regulated by the Kansas State High School 

Activities Association.  The multiplier factor would be used to determine a school’s classification for 

all activities, except for changing a school’s classification from six-person football to eight-person 

football, or from eight-person football to 11-person football.  A classification change because of a 

multiplier could not be appealed. 
 

 A private school that has won five or more state championships during the immediately 

preceding five school years would be subject to a championship multiplier factor.  The bill would 

outline the calculation of the multiplier factor.  If a private school would be subject to a championship 

multiplier, then the private school would also be subject to a geographic population multiplier factor, 

as outlined by the bill.  If a private school would be subject to a championship multiplier factor, then 

the private school would also be subject to a socio-economic population multiplier factor, as outlined 

in the bill.  The provisions of the multipliers would sunset on June 30, 2030. 
 

 The Department of Education and the Kansas Association of School Boards indicate that the 

enactment of HB 2176 would have no fiscal effect.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 
 

 

cc: Gabrielle Hull, Department of Education 

 Angie Stallbaumer, Kansas Association of School Boards  


